TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING NOVEMBER 11, 2009

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience:  3

1. Meeting convened at Noon.  There was no Citizen Comment.

2. November Expenditures.  Questions included 1.  The difference in cost of trash pick up between Day Park and Township Hall; 2.  The East Bay check (½ of total bid); 3.  Attorney line items.  The motion by Tomlinson to approve the expenditures as printed was seconded and passed 5-0.
3. Board Commentary.  1.  Martel spoke regarding the potential ZBA cutbacks.  ZBA can discuss this at the January 27, 2010 quarterly meeting.  They would then forward any recommendations to the Board for consideration.  Tomlinson suggested they might get rid of the Quarterly meetings and only schedule as needed, perhaps one or two meetings per year.  No action is taken at this time.  2.  Parker presented land survey showing an encroachment on township property at “South Street”.  It is suggested the landowner sign document stating that the intrusion will not increase.  Township attorney, Bryan Graham will be working on this.  Motion by Tomlinson to go ahead with the necessary legal paper work in regard to the encroachment on South Street access is seconded by Martel and passed 5-0.  Discussion included the fact that this was a platted road end in a subdivision and the houses there have a right to legal access.  It is dedicated to the public for their use.  The cost to add steps was discussed.  To make it ADA-accessible would have been very expensive so Board stopped any further action at that time.
4. From the audience, Hein suggested that fixing road end accesses is a great idea but as funds go down the township should consider all roads, boat ramps, etc. for the next budge.  Think ahead and begin saving for these improvements.  Ditlow suggested the Board include all buildings in a prioritized plan for their repair in the future budget.  Gerry Sell believes in the importance of public accesses and keeping them open for the public.  She suggested asking for volunteers to help make them more functional.  Keep the Public in the forefront of our minds. We are not letting ours accesses go.  Schultz reminded the Board that we are the hosts for the December MTA Chapter meeting on December 5th.  

5. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:40 PM. 
These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk

